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Chair,

The Mauritius delegation extends a warm welcome to the high level delegation of Sierra Leone, a brother country. We congratulate it for the presentation of its UPR Report for the third cycle.  
Despite the fact that Sierra Leone has been challenged by war and has been deeply affected by the Ebola disease, we applaud the authorities for the ‘’Hands Off our girls’’ campaign, as part of their national response against sexual and gender-based violence.
We commend Sierra Leone for having lifted the ban on pregnant girls from attending school.
In a brotherly spirit, we recommend that Sierra Leone:

(i) consider ratifying the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD); and

(ii)  provide compulsory free education at least till the age of 16.

We wish Sierra Leone a successful review. Thank you Madam President.

